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Dear Mr Magher, 
 
Re: FOI 237198711 – Stone Cross, Hall Green Road Development, Waste 
Disposal Licenses and Chemicals 
 
Thank you for your Freedom of Information request dated 10 August in which 
you asked: 
 
“Please supply a copy of the full waste disposal licence SL57 issued to T&S 
Element Limited on 3/3/1978 by the West Midlands County Council for the site 
in Hall green Road subject to planning application - known as "area 1".  
 
You are requested to include any subsequent amendments to the licence and 
also when the licence was surrendered. At one time SMBC may well have 
been the waste disposal authority for this licence before the Environment 
Agency existed in 1996.  
 
Also include any waste disposal licences in your possession for the SMBC 
land referred to as "area 2"- Needwood Grove Community open space which 
forms the other part of the development.” 
 
Having considered your request, we have provided the following returns: 
 
A copy of full waste disposal licence SL57 issued to T&S Element Limited on 
3/3/1978 by the West Midlands County Council forms part of this response.   
 
Two subsequent amendment documents are appended to SL57. 
The Council does not hold a site licence applicable to Needwood Grove 
community open space. 
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We hope our response fully satisfies your expectations. However, if you are 
dissatisfied, you are entitled to an Internal Review.  
 
Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of the date of 
receipt of this correspondence and should be addressed to: 
 

The Data Protection Officer 
Information Management Unit 
Sandwell Council House  
Freeth Street  
Oldbury  
West Midlands  
B69 3DE  
 

Email: dp_officer@sandwell.gov.uk   
 

If you are not content with the outcome of our internal review, you have the 
right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The 
Information Commissioner can be contacted at: 
 

Information Commissioner's Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire SK9 5AF 

 
Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future 
communications. 
 
Yours sincerely,  
 
 
Public Health 
 
Enc 


